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Most Presbyterians don’t give a great deal of attention to the third part 
of the Trinity; the Holy Spirit. Most of us are pretty comfortable wrapping our 
heads around God the Father and God the Son. But when it comes to God the 
Holy Spirit we tend to be a bit standoffish. Maybe that is because we want to 
wrap our heads around the Holy Spirit and the Holy Spirit wants to wrap itself 

around our hearts, and embrace us entirely – heart, mind, body, and soul. 

The usual approach to addressing the subject of the Holy Spirit in wor-
ship is to bring out the appropriate texts for Pentecost and/or Trinity Sunday 
and try to explain what the Spirit was up to then or up to now. I have spent lots 
of years in that exact mold. But this year, having committed to work from Brian 
McLarens one year study We Make the Road by Walking, I have found myself 

preaching on the Holy Spirit every Sunday since Pentecost. 

Here is a sampling of the section titles (also the sermon titles) of the 

last weeks and the weeks to come: 

 Spirit of Love   Spirit of Unity and Diversity 

 Spirit of Service  Spirit of Power 

 Spirit of Holiness  Spirit of Life 

 Spirit of Hope 

Now, I don’t want to suggest that I can sometimes be a little slow on 
the uptake, but sometimes I can be a little slow on the uptake. It just dawned 
on me this week exactly what it is that I love about this time spent concentrat-

ing on the often neglected Holy Spirit.  

“Holy Spirit” is such a huge term; “holy” – OK we get that, that is what 
God is, holy. “Spirit” – Is that the same thing as ghost or are we supposed 
hear it as “breath” or even the ancient Hebrew “Ruach”? “Spirit” is a little hard-

er to pin down. 

“Holy Spirit” – so hard to define. Gratefully McLaren doesn’t try to de-
fine “Holy Spirit” or explain how the Holy Spirit does what the Holy Spirit does. 
Instead he delves into scripture and exposes the attributes of God the Holy 
Spirit. You see many of them in the list above. The same attributes, by the 
way, we see in God the Father and God the Son.  Understanding that through 
the Spirit we can be gathered into all the attributes of the Trinity and sent out 
to do God’s work with all the attributes of the Trinity has helped me more that 

any Pentecost or Trinity Sunday sermon I ever heard or ever preached. 

When we feel our hearts and our souls quickened to act in love or ser-
vice or unity or holiness or life or hope and understand that quickening to be 
the Holy Spirit then we can tap into the attributes of God and begin to grow 
into true Children of God. Like I said, maybe I am a little slow on the uptake; 
maybe all of you had already figured this out, but I knew I needed to share 
with you how I am experiencing the Holy Spirit in a new and exciting way. 

Praise be to God. 

Peace, 

 Cindy  



The church treasurer has prepared the year end ‘audit’ of the Breakfast-to-Go pro-

gram sponsored by the church under the auspices of the Mission Committee 

Chaired by Dean Ackerman.  9,108 meals were prepared this past school year by 

our church volunteers for distribution to children in the local school.  A full article 

appears elsewhere in this newsletter.  Food is mentioned nearly 30 times in the Bi-

ble under various headings.  The bottom line is that it is an absolute necessity.  It is 

difficult to comprehend that an adequate supply of food is not available in our 

country.  Unfortunately, in many of the less fortunate areas of the world, starva-

tion, medically known as marasmus, and protein deficiency, known medically 

known as kwashiorkor’s disease, are somewhat the norm for children.  While 

teaching a class at Ohio University for students in the Baccalaureate Degree pro-

gram for nurses, one of my students told me that she had seen her first case ever 

of kwashiorkor’s disease.  My comment was, “In the United States, are you seri-

ous???”  The nurse, who worked at Children’s Hospital in Columbus, replied, “Yes, 

it was a case of child abuse.”  No child should ever have to endure this! 

Proverbs in the 31st Chapter refers to the good wife.  Verse 10, ‘A good wife who 

can find?  She is far more precious than jewels…….(verse 15) …(she) provides food 

for her household… .’  It appears that this church is the ‘good wife’ in providing 

food for those who need it most….children during their growing years.   

Should you need or want more information about this project which will resume 

later in August, contact the Mission Chair Dean Ackerman, or Kathy Mowry, Treas-

urer or Pastor Cynthia McKay. 

-Dee Mowry, Clerk of Session 



OUR CHURCH WEBSITE 
We have been working hard on the 
BBPC Website.  Please visit  
ww.bremenbethelpc.org and 
check it out.  Share your sug-
gestions with Ray Schmidt or 
Cindy McKay. 

NATE McCANDLISH’S  
MISSION PROJECT 

We were studying refugees in 
the Bible and in the world to-
day in Sunday School.  Nate 

chose a fundraiser of getting blankets 
for them.  The blankets are provided 
by Church World Service to help fami-
lies around the world recover from 
disasters and displacements.  The cost 
is $10 a blanket and there are enve-
lopes provided on the back table in 
the Sanctuary beside the offering 
plate for anyone who wants to do-
nate to Nate’s project. 

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN TO MEET 

Presbyterian Women in the Presbytery of 

Scioto Valley will gather on August 22, 

2105, at First Presbyterian Church in Cir-

cleville at 9:30 A.M. The Rev. Kathy 

Reeves will be the guest speaker and 

workshop leader.  Her morning presenta-

tion will be an introduction and overview 

to our 2015-2016 Bible Study, “Come to 

the Waters.”  Also, Karen Henderson will 

present another workshop on “Time with 

God.”  Deadline for reservations is Au-

gust 15, 2015 and the cost is $10.  If you 

would like to attend, contact Cinda Keller. 

Reminder:   
Next Theater Trip –  

October 22, 2015 

We will travel to Amish 
Country where you will have free time 
to shop at the Amish Flea Market in 
Sugarcreek, OH. There will be a buffet 
luncheon at the Dutch Valley Restau-
rant followed by the show: Josiah for 
President. Cost is $ 82.75 per person. 
Flyers are on the back table. Contact 
Kathy Mowry at 740-503-8945 for 

Ila Bergreen (Scott’s Mother)             

David Gummere                             

Carol Hilyard                                  

Marcie Mericle                                

Helen Neel   

Marie Rutherford 

Millie Rutherford 

Ona B Shannon 

Joyce Shaw 

Melissa Simpson 

Note:  If you are interested in having ad-
dresses for anyone on the above list, 
please contact the office. 

 Friends – Crosspoint Freewill Baptist 
Church, Tom Shay, Debby Hatch, Jean 
Robson, Neil Welch, Frank Uhl, John Sut-
ter, Tyler Brunelle, Leo/Marilyn Trimmer, 
Nathan Gray, Karen Potter, Teresa Hudak, 
Bob McCray, Sue Gust, the Crutchman 
Family, Matt Burford, Norma Elick. 

 

RECAP 

 BREAKFAST-TO-G0 2014-2015 

      

     During the last school year there were 

over 140 students participating in the BtG 

program. We packed 4,554 bags provid-

ing 9,108 meals for students in our com-

munity. We received $ 5,750.00 in grant 

money and spent an additional  $ 980.88 

from the general fund. There was $ 

312.66 in in-kind donations. Over  $ 

7,000.00 worth of food was distributed. 

     Our regular volunteers for the past 

year were Dean & Judy Ackerman, Mari-

lyn Boyd, Susie Seifert, David & Jenny 

Ray, Cynthia McKay, Dee & Kathy Mowry. 

Karen May transports the bags to the 

school and is our contact person at the 

school. 

     Planning for the 2015-2016 program is 

under way. We will begin packing the 

week of August 24, 2015. 





 

 Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 

Bill / Laura Hill 

3 4 

Samantha Sells 

James 

McCandlish 

5 6 

6:30 pm Yoga 

7 8 

Johnathon 

McCandlish 

9 

Kylie Embrey 

10 

Marilyn Boyd 

Justin  

Wildermuth 

11 

6:30 pm Yoga 

12 

Angela Schull 

13 14 15 

16 

Holy Communion 

Newsletter  

Deadline 

Sandra Tolley 

17 18 

6:30 pm Yoga 

Tom / Sharon 

Ankrom 

19 

Ron  

Cullumber 

Mike Embry 

20 

Ann Nutter 

21  

Laura Hill 

Robert Ricket 

George/Linda 

Shreyer 

22 

Lisa Duvall 

Bill Fetty 

23 

Session 

24 25 

6:30 pm Yoga 

26 27  

Helen Neel 

Paige  

Winegardner 

Freddy Burke 

28 29 

Kristen Fetty 

David  

Henwood 

Will/Lisa Duvall 

30 31 

Chris  

Cullumber 

Jay/Marilyn Boyd 
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Candle Lighters 08 02 AJ Ray, Drake Burdett;  08 09 David Burdett, Freddy Burke;  08 18 Calvin Hudson, Deanna 

Burdett;  08 23  David Burdett, Drake Burdett; 08 30 Freddy Burke, AJ Ray.  

Nursery 08 02 Linda Shreyer; 08 09 Judy Turner; 08 16 Cinda Keller; 08 23 Cindy Cullumber; 08 30 Jenny Ray. 

Lay Reader 08 02 Judy Turner; 08 09 Linda Shreyer; 08 16 Karen Bergreen; 08 23 David Mowry; 08 30 Dee Mowry. 

Ushers 08 02 Linda Embrey, Judy Turner, Linda Shreyer, Kerry Boyd;  

            08 09 Susie Seifert, Lanessa Tate, Marilyn Boyd, Carri McCandlish;  

            08 16 Dean Ackerman, Scott Bergreen, Gene McCandlish, Dee Mowry;  

            08 23 Karen/Scott Bergreen, Ron/Cindy Cullumber;  

            08 30 Judy Turner, Brenda Winegardner, Cinda Keller, Marilyn Boyd. 
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Psalm 7:1 άh [hw5 Ƴȅ DƻŘΣ ƛƴ ǘƘŜŜ Řƻ L Ǉǳǘ Ƴȅ ǘǊǳǎǘΥ ǎŀǾŜ ƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƭƭ 

ǘƘŜƳ ǘƘŀǘ ǇŜǊǎŜŎǳǘŜ ƳŜΣ ŀƴŘ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊ ƳŜΥέ 


